



Deep in December

Roland and I (YK) spoke twelve times - at church, the YMCA, two Christmas parties, four youth camps, our 400-strong campus conference, and a wedding in Hong Kong (where I spoke for Sonia, a staff I'd mentored for years).

Our church also had three days of gospel campaign where we served as counselors. Praise God that 60 persons received Christ.

But it was not all work and no play.

In HK, Roland and I - Julienne was home serving at her fourth camp for abused kids - hung out with old friends, revisited favorite haunts, and had our fill of "century egg porridge" and "milk tea", found only in the SAR's hole-in-the-wall eateries.

Jumping into January

First week of January, I flew to China to train 30 workers on newsletter writing and design.

It was freezing cold (it was minus 3 degrees C), and I felt really homesick when I arrived. But the love of the staff (one gal bought me stockings), and their instant acceptance of my teaching warmed my heart.

Meanwhile Roland has been busy preparing for new classes, and Julienne started work as a designer. We're happy that our daughter has a great heart for the lost, and is trusting God to devote part of her time to outreach ministry.

The year 2010 may bring greater challenges to all of us. Let us take hold of every "time and chance" God puts into our hands to win souls for Christ.

Roland & YK
January 2010

